ST. ANNE'S SODALITY MEETING

MAY 6, 2024

Before the meeting sodality members enjoyed a delicious salad supper.

President Carol Sieger called the meeting to order. There were seven members present.

The meeting was opened with a prayer to St. Anne for Helen Grellner.

The minutes from the March 4, 2024 meeting were read by Secretary Diane Rackers. A motion was made by Sarah Siegler and seconded by Janie Wallace to approve the minutes. The motion carried.

Treasurer Janie Wallace presented the financial report. Income since the March meeting totaled \$704.00 and expenses totaled \$1,271.48. The income includes \$9.00 in religious articles sold and \$5.00 in sodality dues received. A motion was made by Diane Rackers and seconded by Doris Frank to approve the financial report. The motion carried.

Correspondence:

A thank you note has been received from Erin Fick for the care package she received from the sodality.

Old Business:

Carol Siegler reported that the last 20 sets of tea towels have been hemmed, bleached and ironed. She also has some tea towels that are stamped. She plans to put some of the stamped towels in the quilting room in the new building for pickup by those who want some to embroider. The remaining two rolls of tea towel fabric will be cut up at the September sodality meeting.

Doris Frank sent out a second set of care packages to four college students after Easter.

A carload of items was delivered to St. Raymond's Society. Diane has put up the poster for the Good Shepherd Center School's Out collection in May. Doris Frank will deliver the donations.

The tea towel sets donated to the Sacred Heart Home and School online auction brought \$225 for the Hummingbirds set and \$175 for the Northwoods Lodge set.

The April 6-7, 2024 weekend bake sales coordinated by Work Group 2 made a profit of \$265. Doris Frank has obtained various visor clips and some small rearview mirror rosaries for high school graduates. She will give them to Father Debo to present at the All Graduates Mass on May 12. Father's policy is that if they don't attend the graduate mass, they won't receive a visor clip or rosary.

New Business:

The Western Catholic Union (WCU) has agreed to a match of \$400 in 2024. It was agreed to use the full match for the picnic quilt auction and split the match with the Sacred Heart Quilting Club.

Doris Neier plans to donate Happy Hour and Wine Country sets of tea towels to the picnic quilt auction. Carol Siegler brought in a set of 12 Flowers of the Month tea towels to see if Doris wants to use them for the picnic auction.

Rick Bax has asked for a sodality representative on the Stewardship Council. The Council was discussed. Karen Goodenough suggested that a decision be delayed until the September sodality meeting.

The August sodality collection is for Fatima Caring Closet. Karen Goodenough agreed to coordinate this collection.

Diane Rackers presented requests for the school kitchen. In a discussion with the school cook Donna Baysinger, Donna mentioned that she could use two large plastic bowls for salads and two large glass pans for cobblers, meatload, etc. Jo Ann Rudroff has purchased the two large plastic bowls. A motion was made by Samatha Mebruer and seconded by Karen Goodenough that the

sodality purchase the two large glass pans. The motion carried. Donna will purchase the glass pans in the fall and give the receipt to Janie Wallace for reimbursement.

Another item needed for the school cafeteria is spoons. The spoon drawer is less than half full. Carol Siegler noted that in the past parishioners were asked to donate unneeded flatware. Diane agreed to put an announcement in the bulletin for flatware donations. Sarah Siegler reported that they are planning to use plastic utensils at the picnic, so the issue of purchasing spoons will be addressed again at the September meeting.

Diane mentioned that it was suggested that entrance mats be purchased for the kitchen and school cafeteria doors. The mat at the kitchen door is bad and mats should be considered for the two cafeteria doors. It was agreed that this request should be submitted to the Sacred Heart Home and School Association. Diane will contact them with the request.

The following liturgical assignments were made for the July mass for deceased sodality members:

Lector: Doris Frank

Communion Ministers: Karen Goodenough, Michelle Zeilman and Jo Ann Rudroff Ushers: Diane Rackers, Joyce Neuner, Charlene Eisterhold and Carol Siegler

Rosary: Janie Wallace

Jeannette Kramer has submitted her resignation as sodality funeral meal coordinator. Rose Ann Schuelen no longer serves as a sodality funeral meal coordinator. Mary Jane Schulte is the other current sodality funeral meal coordinator. Carol Siegler suggested Michelle Zeilman to replace Jeannette Kramer. Carol will contact Michelle to see if she is interested.

The next meeting is scheduled for September 9 at 6:30 pm.

The meeting was adjourned with a prayer to St. Anne for Hannah Fick.

Respectfully submitted,

Diane Rackers Secretary